

        VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
September 10th, 2018 @ 4:00 P.M.
SPECIAL MEETING
	Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the Council meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance. The roll call was read and all members answered the roll except for Terry Brentlinger.  A motion to excuse Mr. Brentlinger was made by Dennis Harford and seconded by Traci Gentis.  All members voted and the roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Gentis-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.    
A motion to pay the bills was made by Traci Gentis and seconded by Jane Snyder.  The roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Gentis-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.    
	The Mayor gave an update on a meeting held with Ohio USTCIC on September 6, 2018, here in the Village offices in regard to the Raber property.  Program updates were discussed as well as conversations between Ohio DSA and BUSTR regarding the responsible party transfer with ownership.  Steps and Timelines for Redevelopment were explained and questions were answered. 
	The Mayor announced that instead of the Village paying $23,000 we will only have to pay $20,000.00 if the grant goes through, which it is a high priority.  The Funds are now sitting at the state level.
	The Motion to transfer the Estate is ready to be filed in Probate Court as well as the Addendum to the Contract, it just needs signed.
	Traci Gentis made a motion to order the Mayor to sign the Addendum to the Contract with a second to the motion made by Eric Barhorst.  All members voted and the roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Gentis-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.    
	Traci Gentis then made a motion to direct the Village Solicitor to sign the Motion to Reopen the Estate of Dean L. Raber to Transfer Property.  A second was made by Jane Snyder.  All members voted and the roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Gentis-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.
	A motion was then made by Dennis Harford and seconded by Jane Snyder to order the Mayor to sign the BJAAM proposal.     All members voted and the roll call vote is as follows:  Barhorst-Yes; Harford-Yes; Gentis-Yes; Dietz-Yes; and Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	A motion to adjourn was then made by Jane Snyder and seconded by Traci Gentis.  The next meeting will be the regular meeting on September 17th, 2018. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
							
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall
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